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Ruffin, Steve 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Dear Mr. Hightower: 

Ruffin, Steve 

Wednesday, June 19, 2013 12:36 PM 

'Richard .Hightower@duke-energy.com' 

Sampson, Michele; Billoch, Araceli 

ACCEPTED FOR REVIEW UCENSE AMENDMENT REQUEST TO CHANGE CORPORATE 

NAME OF UCENSEE FOR THE H.B. ROBINSON ISFSI 

By letter dated April10, 2013 (from Mr. William Gideon), Carolina Power & Light (CP&L), doing business as 
Progress Energy, submitted a request to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), in accordance with 
10 CFR 72.56, for an amendment to Materials License No. SNM-2502 for the H.B. Robinson Steam Electric 
Plant Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installation (ML 13114A057). The requested amendment would change 
the corporate name of the licensee from Carolina Power & Light to Duke Energy Progress. 

NRC staff have performed an acceptance review of your application to determine if the application contains 
sufficient information to complete its review. This email acknowledges acceptance of your application. We will 
establish a schedule for the detailed review and provide in a separate communication. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me at (301) 287-0688 or by email at 
steve.ruffin@nrc.gov. Reference Docket No. 72-3 (TAC No. L24743). 

Regards, 

Steve Ruffin 
Project Manager, Licensing Branch 
Division of Spent Fuel Storage and Transportation 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Mail Stop: 3WFN-14A28 
Phone: (301) 287-0688 
steve.ruffin@nrc.gov 
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